

April 27, 2012

Chuck Soules, P.E., Director of Public Works City of Lawrence City Hall Six East 6th Street Lawrence, Kansas 66044

RE:

Annexation Request

Annexation of 146 Acres, NW Corner W 6th St. & K-10 (A-3-1-12)

Dear Mr. Soules,

I represent the Board of Trustees, First United Methodist Church, Lawrence, Kansas. It is our understanding the above referenced request is not only for the referenced property but the adjacent rights-of-way to the south across West 6th Street (Kansas Highway 40).

We do not object to the annexation of our property which is contained within the West 6th Street (Kansas Highway 40) right-of-way adjacent to this specific request.

Thank you

Sincerely,

Bob Rohton, President, Board of Trustees

Bob Rhoton

First United Methodist Church, Lawrence Kansas